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2 December 2015 

Department of Defense 
Office of General Counsel 
ATTN: Paul S. Koffsky 
Deputy General Counsel (Personnel & Health Policy) 
1600 Defense Pentagon 
Washington, D.C. 20301-1600 

Dear Sir: 

On behalf of the National Institute of Military Justice 
(NIMJ), I am writing to request the recommendations made by 
the Military Justice Review Group's comprehensive review of 
the military justice system-a review to which NIMJ 
contributed. It has come to my attention that this review, led 
by the Honorable Andrew S. Effron, has been completed. In the 
interest of transparency of such a taxpayer-funded initiative, 
we request a copy so we can begin to analyze and provide 
feedback on the review's various suggestions. A democracy as 
strong as ours benefits greatly from such public-private 
dialogue. 

I can be reached at rvanlandingham@swlaw.edu or (213) 738­
6864 to discuss this request if you have any comments or 
concerns. 

Sincerely, 

~r'J~_~ 
Rachel E. VanLan~gham 
Vice President 
National Institute of Military Justice 


